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Wednesday 19th October 2022
RE: Information for Year 12 Parents
Dear Parent/Carer
Thank you to all of the parents/carers who attended the Zoom meeting on Tuesday 27th September to ask questions about life in Year 12. Please find below, a summary of the questions and answers:

	What enrichment activities do you provide?
	· There are many student run clubs such as Dance Society, Feminist Society, Medical Society, Debate Society. Students are encouraged to run their own societies (with staff support); therefore, should any students want to start a society, they should see Mr. Hinnem, Mr. Ward or Mrs Sheehy.
· Sixth Form Sports take place every Friday lunchtime.

· The school is starting to relaunch its amazing programme of trips and educational visits post-pandemic. These will take place within departments and across the sixth form. 

· We promote students entering competitions. Last year, a Year 13 team came 2nd in an international competition in Economics and we reached the finals of the English Speaking Society’s Debate Mace competition.
· Competitions and external enrichment and super-curricular activities are advertised on Google Classroom. It is essential that all students check their form class’s Google Classroom every day.
· All students wil have access to Unifrog (https://www.unifrog.org/) from 14th November – this platford provides the largest search engine in the UK for super-curricular and academic enrichment opportunities.
· We very much encourage service to the school and the wider community. Students will be given lots of opportunities to volunteer around the school (for example, being ‘Guardian Angels’ to new Year 7s, assisting in departments, acting as near-peer mentors to Year 10 and Year 11 students). Mr. Ward has organised for students to volunteer in local primary schools and care homes – around 40 Year 12 students have currently taken up this opportunity. We also encourage students to get involved in their own communities and parishes.
· If students can’t engage in volunteering opportunities in school as they take 4 A-Levels, we encourage them to approach care homes/hospitals/primary schools in their local community.



	What exams are taken in Year 12?
	· September Tests: These are tests in class that allow us to see how students are settling in with the demands of A-Level. Mr. Hinnem, Mr. Ward and Mrs. Sheehy will meet the parents/carers of any students we have concerns about during October.
· November Tests: These are tests in class. The results will be reported home.

· January Exams (4 school days from 5th January 2023): These are mock exams that aim to replicate the experience of the A-Level exam season. The results will be reported home.

· End of Year 12 Exams (two weeks from 8th May 2023): These end of year exams also aim to replicate the experience of the A-Level exam season. As per the information shared at Sixth Form Registration, in order to continue to study an A-Level subject into Year 13, students must achieve a C in the subject’s End of Year 12 Exam. One opportunity is given for students to resit exams if needed. There will be at least two exams for each subject.

· During January Exams and May End of Year Exams, study leave is given.

· It is imperative that students attend January Exams and End of Year 12 Exams as these cannot be re-scheduled for students as we are trying to replicate the experience of public exams.


	How are UCAS predicted grades given?
	· UCAS predicted grades will largely be based on the results from the End of Year 12 Exams. If we believe that a student underperformed in their End of Year 12 Exam, teachers may be willing to predict one grade higher than that result if they have the evidence from previous mocks and tests. This does not mean, however, that students can expect to be given one grade higher than their End of Year 12 Test as a UCAS prediction.
· The school will enter predicted grades on the UCAS system once the student has submitted their UCAS application (between September-November Year 13).


	What support will students receive with university applications, particularly Oxbridge? What careers advice is offered?
	· Preparation for university applications start the moment Year 12 starts! Students need to be building their personal statement by attending/completing enrichment and super-curricular activities, such as attending lectures and doing extra reading, that are relevant to their subjects. These opportunities are advertised by the sixth form team and departments via Google Classrooms and found on Unifrog. Mr. Ward has also organised assemblies for Year 12 where previous students and current Year 12 students have shared the enrichment and super-curricular activities they participated in. We also provide students with a means to record their enrichment and super-curricular progress on Unifrog.
· All Year 12 students will have a 1-2-1 careers guidance interview with Mr. Stonehouse.

· From June of Year 12, there will be a focus on the mechanics of UCAS applications in assemblies and tutorials. There will be a focus on how to make your application highly competitive, the entrance tests needed and how to write a very strong personal statement. Personal statement surgeries will continue into November of Year 13.

· We will run/organise for students to attend bespoke advice sessions on Medical/Dental/Veterinary and Oxbridge applications, including organising practice interviews in Year 13.
· We will run trips to visit Oxford and Cambridge. We allow students up to 3 days off during their time in the sixth form to visit university open days (please inform the school of when these are being taken).
· The Year 12 and Year 13 tutorial programmes includes sessions on careers guidance, including look at the graduate job market and how to prepare for assessment centres.
· Students applying to universities abroad should seek bespoke help from Mr. Ward.



	Can students complete work experience?
	· We have set aside wb 22nd May 2022 as a time when students can complete work experience.
· Students will be supported in finding suitable work experience places through: use of Unifrog; 1-2-1 careers interviews with Mr Stonehouse; tutorials and assemblies; and information posted on Google Classroom.
· If any student is given the chance to do work experience at another time, parents/carers must contact Mr. Stimpson via the School Office for authorisation.


	What about students who are taking 4 A-Levels?
	· We do not encourage students to take 4 A-Levels (unless a student is studying Further Maths) as university offers will only be based on 3 A-Levels.
· Mr. Hinnem holds regular reviews of the students taking 4 A-Levels (the last being at the end of September and the next being at the beginning of November) to see if taking 4 A-Levels is affecting a student’s performance across their subjects.


	If we want to contact a subject teacher, who do we contact?
	· Please contact (e-mail is preferable) the Head of Department of any subject you have a question about. If you feel that the Head of Department cannot help with your query, please contact Mr. Hinnem.
· You can reach teachers/Heads of Dept/Mr Ward/Mr Hinnem through e-mailing the office: office@st-michaels.barnet.sch.uk
· Year 12 Parents’ Evening will take place on Wednesday 8th February 2023. This will be on an online platform.


	How do teacher support students outside of lessons?
	· Many departments run lunchtime or after-school clinics where students can come to ask for help from a subject specialist.
· Our staff are very dedicated in helping students; if a student needs help with something, they should approach a member of staff and book a time to discuss what help is needed.


	How does the school support student wellbeing?
	· A student’s form tutor is the first pastoral port of call for any advice or help.
· We have a Sixth Form Student Support Mentor, Mrs. Beckham, who students can book to see. 

· We aim to be proactive in supporting wellbeing: our tutorial programme and assemblies will focus on positive mental health and how to manage stress and anxiety.


	Are there lockers available to sixth form students?
	· There are a small number of lockers outside G5 and outside the Year 13 Study Room. These are prioritised for students with medical needs. Parents/carers should contact Mr Hinnem should their child need one of these.



	What can students do if they are finding their workload hard to balance?
	· Doing well at A-Levels requires high levels of effort – students really need to put the hours in. Students must work in all of their ‘free periods’ (supervised study and unsupervised study) and should aim to complete 3 hours of work a night x 4 weeknights and to complete substantial work on either Saturday or Sunday.
· The key to managing your workload at A-Levels is found in systems for organisation: students should have a system for planning what work they do, and when, each week – this could be in the form of a diary planner, whiteboard timetable or a mobile phone app.

· If students are finding workload difficult to balance, they should book an appointment with Sixth Form Student Support where Mrs. Beckham can support them in organisation their time. If parents are concerned, they should contact their child’s tutor or Mr. Hinnem.



	What advice would you give parents/carers in supporting their children in completing A-Levels?
	· Ensure your child has a system for planning their study each week, including what they do in supervised and unsupervised study periods, and at home. Just completing homework is not enough for success at A-Level; students must also constantly revise material and complete extra reading.

· Ask your child about whether they are completing enrichment activities. Talk about what opportunities have been advertised on Google Classroom and Unifrog.

· Help to promote good study habits at home: working without TV on, putting mobile phones away when work, getting enough sleep every night, eating well, and, importantly, finding the right amount of time for fun, friends and other activities.



I hope that you find this information useful.

Yours faithfully
Mr. N. Hinnem
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